

## Houston parks and rec park board meeting minutes

June 12th at 6:00 PM

Members present: Preston Wade, Stetson Evetts, Wendy Sholtz, Amy Smith, Sheena Postlewait

Meeting was called to order at 6:01 pm by Amy Smith.

Meeting minutes from the last meeting were read, Stetson Evetts made a motion to accept the minutes and Preston Wade second the motion. The motion passed by all who were present.

### **Adult Sports**

Softball: one team has signed up so far maybe more teams to join the round Robin style tournament to be played at the end of June.

Pickleball: no one has signed up for the pickleball tournament as yet Robert Dennison suggested making the tournament free. This was discussed and decided if no one signed up for the tournament we would let Robert host the tournament and would help him facilitate that.

### **Swim team and swim lessons**

31 have signed up for the swim team so far there is a meet scheduled for June 22<sup>nd</sup> and volunteers are needed to run the meet. Robbie will help post needs on Facebook and get volunteers.

Swim lessons have begun and are doing very well. 24 students signed up for a Level 1 swim lesson, 24 students signed up for Level 2, 23 students signed up for Level 3, and 11 have signed up for a Level 4 swim lesson there are currently at least 10 on a waiting list.

### **T-ball and toss ball**

T-ball had 80 participants and seven teams this year. Toss ball had 55 participants and five teams this year. Games were held at the softball fields.

### **Pool updates**

Summer schools have been visiting and we have had students from Success, Raymondville, Licking and Mountain Grove which have improved revenue so far this year. There has been suggestions of getting more chairs at the pool. We discussed adding a few more to the budget for next year and doing a few every year. The vacuum still isn't working and Westport is getting it fixed. Communication has been lacking on their part and Robbie continues to call every week. Life guards have worked out well with only one guard quitting since the beginning of the season. There was a suggestion of developing a contract or something similar for the pool room rental.

### **Quadplex master plan**

A quadplex master plan was presented to the council and they discussed several options including presenting taxpayers with a bond potential. The quadplex committee will try to have a meeting next week to discuss further details.

### **Miscellaneous**

More discussion regarding the golf course having a liquor license and being able to sell liquor. Robbie will obtain that information and present it back to us.

Meeting was adjourned at 7:20 PM, Preston Wade made a motion and Sheena Postlewait seconded. The motion passed by all who were present.